
Class 3: Year 4 and Year 5 Cycle A  

Character 

Curriculum 

Let Your Light Shine 

– New beginnings 

Joy – Harvest 

Festival 

Excellence – 

Men’s football 

World Cup 

Courage – 

Remembrance and 

Anti-Bullying 

 

Justice – 

LGBT+ 

History 

Month 

Love – 

Children’s 

Mental 

Health 

Week 

 

Perseverance – 

World Book 

Day, 

International 

Women’s Day, 

Ramadan 

Forgiveness - 

Easter 

Service – Mental 

Health Awareness 

week and Healthy 

Eating Week 

 

Integrity – 

Preparing for 

the future 

Let your Light 

Shine and 

Excellence – 

Celebrating 

successes 

Whole School 

I Wonder… 

I wonder …what we 

can learn from 

digging up the past 

I wonder …what 

the world can 

teach us 

I wonder… 

which events 

shaped 

history 

I wonder 

…what makes 

us human 

I wonder…how we 

can look after our 

planet  

I wonder …what 

has happened 

on our doorstep 

Core text 
Roman Tales: The Goose 

Guards – Terry Deary 

 Collins Primary 

Atlas 

1001 Arabian 

Nights – Folk 

tales 

King of the 

Cloud Forests – 

Michael 

Morpurgo 

 

The last Wolf – Mini 

Grey 

1066 (I was 

there) – Jim 

Eldridge 

Curious 

Curriculum 

theme 

History 

Romans  

 

Geography 

One planet, our world 

History 

Early Islam 

Geography 

 Misty mountain, 

winding river 

      Geography 

Renewable energy 

History 

Battle of Hastings 

Enquiry question 
I wonder … would you 

trade your life with a 

Roman? 

I wonder … why does 

the world look like 

this? 

I wonder … 

what can early 

civilisations 

teach us? 

I wonder … how do 

rivers affect 

humans? 

I wonder … can we make 

the power last? 

I wonder … what did 

the Normans do for 

us? 



Resources from 

Curriculum 

Maestro  

Emperors and Empires One planet, our 

world 

 Misty Mountain, 

Winding river 

 1066 

Writing 

Opportunities 

across the year  

Fiction: • Adventure and mystery • Science fiction • Fantasy • Stories with historical settings • Stories set in imaginary worlds • 

Stories from other cultures • Stories that raise issues and dilemmas • Play scripts • Novels and stories by significant children’s 

authors • Fables, myths and legends • Older literature• Film narrative 

Non Fiction: • Recounts • Reports  • Letters  • Newspaper reports  • Information texts  • Explanation texts  • Persuasive texts • 

Biography and autobiography  • Journalistic writing  • Debate/argument  • Formal and informal writing 

Poetry: • Shape poetry and calligrams • Language play  • Creating images  • Exploring form  • Poetic style  • Classic/narrative 

poems • Choral and performance  • The power of imagery 

Science  
Rocks States of matter Forces and 

Magnets 

Sound Electricity 

 
Living things and 

their habitats 
 

 

 

RE 
Christianity 
What do Christians learn 
from the creation story? 

Christianity 
What is it like for 
someone to follow 
God? 

Islam  
How do 
festivals and 
family life 
show what 
matters to 
Muslim 
people? 

Thematic 
How and why do 
people mark the 
significant events 
of life?  

Christianity 
What kind of world did 
Jesus want? 

Hinduism 
What do Hindus 
believe God is like? 

PE 
Netball 

Cricket 

Gym 

Football 

Dance 

Hockey 

Badminton 

Tag Rugby 

Athletics 

Tag Rugby 

Swimming 

Rounders 

Computing 
use technology safely, 

respectfully and 

responsibly; recognise 

acceptable/unacceptable 

behaviour; identify a 

range of ways to report 

design, write and 
debug programs 
that accomplish 
specific goals, 
including controlling 
or simulating 
physical systems; 

use search 
technologies 
effectively, 
appreciate 
how results are 
selected and 
ranked, and be 

use sequence, 
selection, and 
repetition in 
programs; work 
with variables 
and various 
forms of input 

select, use and 
combine a variety of 
software (including 
internet services) on a 
range of digital devices 
to design and create a 
range of programs, 

select, use and 
combine a variety 
of software 
(including internet 
services) on a 
range of digital 
devices to design 



concerns about content 

and contact. 

solve problems by 
decomposing them 
into smaller parts  
 

discerning in 
evaluating 
digital content 
 

and output  
 
use logical 
reasoning to 
explain how 
some simple 
algorithms work 
and to detect and 
correct errors in 
algorithms and 
programs 
understand 
computer 
networks 
including the 
internet; how 
they can provide 
multiple services, 
such as the world 
wide web; and 
the opportunities 
they offer for 
communication 
and collaboration  
 

systems and content 
that accomplish given 
goals, including 
collecting, analysing, 
evaluating and 
presenting data and 
information  
 

and create a range 
of programs, 
systems and 
content that 
accomplish given 
goals, including 
collecting, 
analysing, 
evaluating and 
presenting data 
and information  
 

History  
the Roman Empire and its 
impact on Britain 
 

 a non-

European 

society that 

provides 

contrasts with 

British history 

– one study 

chosen from: 

   



early Islamic 

civilization, 

including a 

study of 

Baghdad c. 

AD 900 

Geography  
 locate the world’s 

countries, using 
maps to focus on 
Europe (including 
the location of 
Russia) and North 
and South America, 
concentrating on 
their environmental 
regions, key physical 
and human 
characteristics, 
countries, and 
major cities  
name and locate 
counties and cities 
of the United 
Kingdom, 
geographical 
regions and their 
identifying human 
and physical 
characteristics, key 
topographical 
features (including 
hills, mountains, 
coasts and rivers), 

 understand 
geographical 
similarities and 
differences 
through the 
study of human 
and physical 
geography of a 
region of the 
United Kingdom, 
a region in a 
European 
country, and a 
region within 
North or South 
America 
 
describe and 
understand key 
aspects of: 
physical 
geography, 
including: climate 
zones, biomes 
and vegetation 
belts, rivers, 
mountains, 

human geography, 
including: types of 
settlement and land 
use, economic activity 
including trade links, 
and the distribution of 
natural resources 
including energy, food, 
minerals and water  

 



and land-use 
patterns; and 
understand how 
some of these 
aspects have 
changed over time 
identify the position 
and significance of 
latitude, longitude, 
Equator, Northern 
Hemisphere, 
Southern 
Hemisphere, the 
Tropics of Cancer 
and Capricorn, 
Arctic and Antarctic 
Circle, the 
Prime/Greenwich 
Meridian and time 
zones (including day 
and night 
use maps, atlases, 
globes and 
digital/computer 
mapping to locate 
countries and 
describe features 
studied  
use the eight points 
of a compass, four 
and six-figure grid 
references, symbols 
and key (including 

volcanoes and 
earthquakes, and 
the water cycle  
 human 
geography, 
including: types 
of settlement 
and land use, 
economic activity 
including trade 
links, and the 
distribution of 
natural resources 
including energy, 
food, minerals 
and water  
 



the use of Ordnance 
Survey maps) to 
build their 
knowledge of the 
United Kingdom and 
the wider world use 
fieldwork to 
observe, measure, 
record and present 
the human and 
physical features in 
the local area using 
a range of methods, 
including sketch 
maps, plans and 
graphs, and digital 
technologies. 

Art and Design 
Art –  

Learn about about great 

artists, architects and 

designers in history. 
Drawing 

Painting 

Sculpture (Paper) 

 

Art - Learn about 

about great artists, 

architects and 

designers in 

history 

Using sketchbooks 

 

 

 Art - Learn about 

about great 

artists, 

architects and 

designers in 

history. 

Drawing  

Painting 

 

  

Design and 

Technology 

 –  

 

DT (design, 

make, evaluate) 

- generate, 
develop, 
model and 
communicate 
their ideas 

 DT - Cooking and 

nutrition 

 understand 
and apply the 
principles of a 
healthy and 
varied diet  

understand and 
use mechanical 
systems in their 
products [for 
example, gears, 
pulleys, cams, 
levers and 



through 
discussion, 
annotated 
sketches, 
cross-sectional 
and exploded 
diagrams, 
prototypes, 
pattern pieces 
and computer-
aided design 
 
select from 
and use a 
wider range of 
materials and 
components, 
including 
construction 
materials, 
textiles and 
ingredients, 
according to 
their functional 
properties and 
aesthetic 
qualities  
  
evaluate their 
ideas and 
products 
against their 
own design 

prepare and 
cook a variety 
of 
predominantly 
savoury dishes 
using a range 
of cooking 
techniques  

understand 

seasonality, and 

know where and how 

a variety of 

ingredients are 

grown, reared, caught 

and processed. 

linkages]  
 

apply their 
understanding of 
how to strengthen, 
stiffen and 
reinforce more 
complex structures  
 



criteria and 
consider the 
views of others 
to improve 
their work  
 
 

 

Music 
play and perform in solo 
and ensemble contexts, 
using their voices and 
playing musical 
instruments with 
increasing accuracy, 
fluency, control and 
expression   
listen with attention to 
detail and recall sounds 
with increasing aural 
memory 
use and understand staff 
and other musical 
notations  
 
 
 

play and perform in 
solo and ensemble 
contexts, using their 
voices and playing 
musical instruments 
with increasing 
accuracy, fluency, 
control and 
expression   
use and understand 
staff and other 
musical notations  
 
 

improvise and 
compose music 
for a range of 
purposes using 
the inter-
related 
dimensions of 
music  
listen with 
attention to 
detail and 
recall sounds 
with increasing 
aural memory 
 

appreciate and 
understand a 
wide range of 
high-quality live 
and recorded 
music drawn 
from different 
traditions and 
from great 
composers and 
musicians  

develop an 

understanding 

of the history of 

music. 

improvise and 
compose music for a 
range of purposes 
using the inter-related 
dimensions of music  
listen with attention to 
detail and recall 
sounds with increasing 
aural memory 
 

appreciate and 
understand a wide 
range of high-
quality live and 
recorded music 
drawn from 
different traditions 
and from great 
composers and 
musicians  

develop an 

understanding of 

the history of 

music. 

PSHE 
Health and wellbeing Citizenship Economic 

wellbeing 
 Citizenship Citizenship 

SRE 

 

   Safety and the 
changing body 

  

MFL 
listen attentively to engage in speak in develop accurate read carefully and write phrases from 



spoken language and 
show understanding by 
joining in and responding  
explore the patterns and 
sounds of language 
through songs and 
rhymes and link the 
spelling, sound and 
meaning of words  
 

conversations; ask 
and answer 
questions; express 
opinions and 
respond to those of 
others; seek 
clarification and 
help 
 

sentences, 
using familiar 
vocabulary, 
phrases and 
basic language 
structures  
 

pronunciation 
and intonation so 
that others 
understand when 
they are reading 
aloud or using 
familiar words 
and phrases 
 

show understanding of 
words, phrases and 
simple writing  
 

memory, and 
adapt these to 
create new 
sentences, to 
express ideas 
clearly  
 

 

 


